Mr. Walter F. McGinnis, Attorney at Law, Bl Dorado, Kansas.

Dear Walts

Thanks very much for the information regarding Ray Frisby. I saw Kirk Scott this morning and he told me about Ray coming. Kirk was our sterling basketball player from Newton last year. He is a great boy and did a great job. He is a little undersized, but he was a giant when it came to courage and fight and finesse.

Yes, sir, you can tell Ray now that he has a job for the summer and for the fall. It will pay him 50% an hour, and he can work as many hours as he likes. I never promise anything unless I can make good at it. So you tell Ray that I will be happy to meet him.

By the way, Kirk Scott said he was coming up this weekend, and I am planning on seeing him. He was up last week-end, but Scotty missed connections as he expected to introduce him to me then. They tell me Ray is a good student. I am dropping him a short note so that he will feel somewhat acquainted.

Yes, Walt, it doesn't seem like 24 years since you were here. I remember those old contacts and I have cherished the memories of you boys of earlier days.

I had a letter from Harold E. Long on April 9 telling me about Ray. I am glad to see you ElDorado boys on the ball.

I will be glad to see you when opportunity affords.
Thanks for your kind words.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.